

BY EMAIL

Trinidad and Tobago Football Association Mr. Robert Hadad Chairperson of the Normalisation Committee

Email: Robert.Hadad@hadcoltd.com

Zurich, 18 September 2020 SG/vem/som

Situation of the Trinidad and Tobago Football Association

Dear Mr. Robert Hadad,

We hereby follow up on our latest correspondence dated 26 August 2020 pertaining to the situation of the Trinidad and Tobago Football Association (TTFA).

Given the seriousness of the matter addressed therein, the FIFA Council has decided to give a final deadline to the relevant parties to withdraw all types of claims against FIFA before the Trinidad and Tobago courts and comply with all their obligations under the FIFA Statutes, in particular arts 57 et seqq. of the FIFA Statutes, by 23 September at 15:00 AST (21:00 CET). Failure to comply with this directive within this revised deadline will result in the matter being brought to the attention of the relevant FIFA bodies to decide on the suspension of the TTFA.

Finally, we kindly request the TTFA to communicate the abovementioned to all relevant persons and to keep FIFA closely informed on all further developments regarding the matter.

Yours sincerely, FIFA

Fatma Samoura Secretary General

cc: Concacaf